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1.
Continued consideration of Subprogram 10W of the 2001 program-budget

The Committee continued its consideration of Subprogram 10W of the 2001 program-budget and agreed to add the meeting of the Consultative Committee, pursuant to the mandate contained in resolution AG/RES. 1750 (XXX-O/00), “Inter-American Convention against the Illicit Manufacturing of and Trafficking in Firearms, Ammunition, Explosives, and other Related Materials,” as requested by the delegation of Mexico.  The revised version of the Subprogram was then approved.


It was requested that, in the future, only items related to the Subprogram be included therein.

2.
Chronological list of conferences and meetings to be held from January to December 2001

The Director of the Secretariat of Conferences and Meetings gave a presentation to the Committee and explained the format and content of the document, “Chronological list of conferences and meetings to be held from January to December 2001,” which is a revised version of the document originally presented to the Permanent Council.  This document is classified as CP/doc.3399/01 rev. 1.  The Committee thanked the Director for his presentation.


Several delegations took the floor to make observations and underscore the usefulness of the paper as an information document.  Emphasis was placed, inter alia, on the contribution of external funds for holding conferences.  Finally, the document was approved with the inclusion of the meeting of the Consultative Committee, in keeping with the mandate in resolution AG/RES. 1750 (XXX-O/00), as approved above.


The General Secretariat was also asked to post this information on the OAS web page since, given the nature of the document, it is likely to be changed; this would allow it to update the document any time changes arise.

3.
Information on the Reserve Subfund (CP/CAAP-2552/01 rev. 1)


The Committee considered the document, “Information on the Reserve Subfund,” and decided to take note of that document.  It also decided that, if necessary, the topic could be discussed again at a future meeting of the Committee under “other business.”

4.
2002 Draft Program-Budget

The Preparatory Committee of the General Assembly Subcommittee on Administrative and Budgetary Matters heard a presentation by the Assistant Secretary for Management on the 2002 draft program-budget. 


Several delegations made observations and expressed concern about the lack of resources to adequately finance all the mandates.  To that end, they reiterated the need to and importance of promoting financing through external sources.

Finally, at the suggestion of the Chair, the Subcommittee established a Working Group to speed up examination of the 2002 draft program-budget.  The Committee’s vice chair, Ambassador Thomas Shannon, will chair the Group and is asked to present a report no later than April 17, 2001.
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